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The Department of Transportation (DOT) opposes this bill. This bill will establish an office of
disaster preparedness (Office) to be headed by a director, and a disaster preparedness
commission (Commission). This bill further proposes that both the Office and the Commission
be within the DOT. For the following reasons, the DOT strongly opposes this bill.

Disaster preparedness is currently within the purview of the State Civil Defense Division of the
Department of Defense. Creating another agency to be responsible for disaster preparedness will
duphcate the State Civil Defense Division’s role and cause public confusion. The duplication of
effort between the State Civil Defense Division and the proposed Office will also be a waste of
our limited resources.

There is also the cost and expense of creating and staffing this new Office and Commission.
Finally, the responsibilitics of this proposed Office and Commission are outside the purview,
authority, and resources of the DOT. While the DOT has always been an active partner in
preparing for disasters, there is no good reason for housing the Office and Commission within
the DOT.

For these reasons, we oppose this bill and respectfully ask that this bill be held in committee.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this matter.
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